
PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 

1325 G STREET, N.W., SUITE 800  

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005  

 

REVISED NOTICE OF TECHNICAL CONFERENCE  

 

TUESDAY, MAY 2, 2023, 1:00 P.M.  

 

April 19, 2023 

 

FORMAL CASE NO. 1130, IN THE MATTER OF THE INVESTIGATION INTO 

MODERNIZING THE ENERGY DELIVERY SYSTEM FOR INCREASED 

SUSTAINABILITY; 

and 

FORMAL CASE NO. 1155, IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF THE 

POTOMAC ELECTRIC POWER COMPANY FOR APPROVAL OF ITS 

TRANSPORTATION ELECTRIFICATION PROGRAM, 

 

1. On March 10, 2023, the Public Service of the District of Columbia (“Commission”) 

issued Order No. 21579, which, among other things, directed the Commission Staff to convene a 

technical conference within 60 days of the date of Order No. 21579 to discuss (1) whether Pepco’s 

General Terms and Conditions for Furnishing Electric Service in the District of Columbia, Section 

10 (a) should be amended to exclude ownership by the Potomac Electric Power Company 

(“Pepco”) of behind the meter electric vehicle charging make-ready infrastructure and (2) the 

concerns of the Department of Energy and Environment (“DOEE”) and the Office of the People’s 

Counsel for the District of Columbia (“OPC”) about a lack of transparency and whether 

distribution upgrades to accommodate electric vehicle charging have been justified. 

 

2. The Commission Staff will convene the Technical Conference on Tuesday, May 2, 

2023, at 1:00 p.m., conducted in person and virtually in the Commission’s 8th Floor Hearing Room. 

Participants should be prepared to discuss whether and to what extent Pepco’s General Terms and 

Conditions for Furnishing Electric Service in the District of Columbia, Section 10 (a), should 

exclude ownership by Pepco of BTM make-ready infrastructure. DOEE and OPC should be 

prepared to discuss their concerns about excluding distribution system upgrades and funding 

transparency and their recommendations to the Commission. Participants will be provided an 

opportunity to comment on the DOEE and OPC concerns and recommendations.  
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3. Interested persons who would like to participate in the Technical Conference should 

notify the Commission no later than 4:00 p.m., Thursday, April 27, 2023, by sending an email 

including (1) the participant’s name and organization, if applicable; and (2) whether the participant 

will attend in-person or virtual, to psc-commissionsecretary@dc.gov – subject “FC1130/FC1155 

Technical Conference.”  
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